
 

LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 
Please note that the Prince Township Office will 
be closed on Monday September 5th, 2022. 
 

HOLIDAY GARBAGE 
As a result of the Sept. 5th Labour Day Holiday, 
garbage pick up will be one day late.   
Please have your cart out at the end of your 
driveway by 7 am.  
 
Please do not put your garbage out the night 
before.  Animals get into the garbage and 
spread the garbage into nearby properties. 
Please have respect for your neighbours. 
 

RECYCLING COLLECTION 
Your recycling will be picked up every two 
weeks.  Sept. 1, 15, 29. 
Please have your cart out at the end of your 
driveway by 7 am.  
 

 
Prince Twp. Monthly Newsletters  
If you would like the newsletter emailed to you, 
please email Lorraine at 
deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca .   

 

COMING SOON! 
 

 

 

 
Hope you all have a happy and 

safe Labour Day weekend! 

 
 
BIG THANK YOU TO OUR 
SUMMER STUDENTS 
 
Olivia, Grace, Maria, Fischer, Ethan, 
Benjamin and Chase. 
 
Job well done!  Good luck in the year ahead.  

 
 
BURNING PERMITS 
Anyone wishing to burn must go to our 
website princetownship.ca to retrieve the fire 
permit form. Please fill out the form and press 
submit. 
You can send your e-transfer's to   
deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca or drop by the 
office to purchase your fire permit. 
 
Please use firepermit as the e-transfer 
password. 
 
It is your responsibility to make sure there 
are no fire restrictions before you burn. 
 

Remember burning without a permit, 
will result in a fine 

 

THE MUNICIPAL ELECTION 
WILL BE HELD ON 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2022 
 

VoterLookup.ca 

 
 
MPAC is legislatively responsible for 
collecting occupant information (name, 
date of birth, citizenship and school 
support) for municipal, District Social 
Services Administration Boards and 
school board elections, and keeping up-
to-date population figures for every 
municipality in Ontario. 
One of the ways we collect this 
information is through voterlookup.ca. By 
logging into voterlookup.ca, Ontarian's 
can add their name or the names of 
others in their household to our database, 
confirm or update their electoral 
information and change their school 
support. 
We use this information to create a 
Preliminary List of Electors, used by 
municipalities to produce the final Voters’ 
List for municipal elections, as well as 
population reporting for various municipal 
and school board planning purposes. 
To add or confirm your information for 
future elections, and help improve the 
accuracy of population reports, please 
visit voterlookup.ca. 
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LIST OF CERTIFIED CANDIDATES 
MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS Act, 1996 s. 11(4) (2) 

 
Notice is hereby given to the Municipal Electors of the 

TOWNSHIP OF PRINCE 

 
NAME OF 

CANDIDATE 

OFFICE 

LAMMING, Ken Mayor   (I) 

PALUMBO, Enzo Mayor    

CAPUTO, Eugene Councillor   (I) 

CHRISTENSON, Margaret Councillor     

MATTHEWS, Michael Councillor    (I) 

MICK, Melanie Councillor 

WEIR, Jane Councillor 

      (I) Incumbent  

 

 

A message from your Emergency 
Management Team 
 
Vulnerable Citizens Registry 
 
At the April 14, 2020 council meeting Council 
approved a confidentiality agreement with the 
Sault Ste. Marie Innovation Centre that will see 
the township’s municipal office  become a 
registration location for the Vulnerable Persons 
Registry (VPR). 

The township office will distribute VPR 
registration kits and provide secure storage for 
the completed application and consent forms to 
ensure that personal information remains 
confidential. The office will then mail the forms 
in sealed envelopes to the Innovation Centre’s 
VPR Coordinator at 99 Foster Dr. 

If you or a loved one in your home have a 
disability or have special needs, or if you care 
for a family member suffering with Alzheimer’s 
or Dementia, please consider registering with 

our Vulnerable Citizens Registry.  Help us to 
help you during an emergency. 
For more information or to register email us 
at the municipal office, 
 deputyclerk@twp.prince.on.ca  or cemcprinc
e@gmail.com or you may call 705-779-2992  

 
 911 SIGNS 
Residents are requested to make sure that 
911 civic number signs are clear of trees, etc.  
The sign should be visible by emergency 
personnel from 100 ft. 

 
 

 
 
If you have any questions, comments or 
concerns, please contact the Municipal 
Office, or any member of Council: 
 
Mayor  
  
Ken Lamming                (705) 971-3663 
klamming@princetwp.ca                   
        
Councillors 
 
Eugene Caputo              (705)542-5324 
ecaputo@princetwp.ca 
 
Ian Chambers                 (705)998-3189                              
ichambers@princetwp.ca  
 
Enzo Palumbo                (705)975-4343 
epalumbo@princetwp.ca  
 
Michael Matthews          (705)779-3575 
 mmatthews@princetwp.ca  

 

 

 
BY-LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 
David Harnish     (705)779-9927  
 

ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER 
Barbie Rudnicki  (705)255-0419 
Barbie will handle only dog issues. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

COUNCIL MEETING 

SCHEDULE 

 

Regular Council Meeting 

And Planning Matters 

Tuesday, Sept. 13, 2022 

6:45 pm 

 

Agendas are posted on the website the 

day before the meeting.  If you require a 

copy, please call ahead so it can be 

printed for pickup on Monday. 

A fee of $0.25/page applies. 
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EARLYON CHILD AND FAMILY CENTRE 
 
Prince Township EarlyON Child and Family Centre is 
open for in-person programming! All program and 
event information can be found at www.keyon.ca as 
well as on our Facebook page. Please call 705-779-
3627 for more information. 
  
Summer Hours of operation 
Monday 9:00am – 2:00pm 
Tuesday 9:00am – 2:00pm 
Wednesday 9:00am – 2:00pm 
Thursday 2:00pm – 7:00pm 
Friday 9:00am – 2:00pm 
  
Find us on Facebook: EarlyOn Child and Family 
Centre Prince, SSM & Sault North 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 

LIBRARY HOURS: We ( the volunteers) are 
back on WINTER HOURS starting 
Tuesday September 6 th 2:00 – 4:00 
Wednesday 1:00 – 2:30 
Thursday 10:00 – Noon (Mother Goose@ 
10:30) AND 2:00-4:00 
Friday 10:00 – Noon AND 2:00- 4:00 

 
WE MAY INCREASE OUR HOURS IF WE 
CAN GET MORE VOLUNTEERS. Call the 
library 705-779-2992 ext. 5 and leave your 
name and number. We are looking at 
Thursday evening 5:30 to 7:00 p.m. and 
Saturday morning 10:00 to Noon. 
 
CALENDARS:  
If we missed you, we will take your order until 
Friday September 
9 th . The cost is $12.00 and is the Library’s 
only fund raiser. 
 
LIBRARY BOARD MEETING:  
This will be on Thursday September 8 th at 
11:00 a.m. in 
the Library. 
 
BOOK CLUB :  
The Prince Library book club is on the third 
Wednesday of the 
month at 1:00 p.m. Our September book is 
THE HENNA ARTIST by Alka Joshi. 
The date is Sept. 21 
October 19th  book for discussion is RECIPE 
FOR A PERFECT WIFE by Karma Brown 
 
RECOMMENDED BOOKS:  
These books were purchased with funds from 
the Friends of the Library. They are paper 
back and will be found on the brown table 
near the circulation desk.  
THE BOOK WOMAN OF TROUBLESOME 
CREEK and the sequel THE BOOK 
WOMAN’S DAUGHTER by Kim Michele 
Richardson. They are historical fiction set in 
1936 Kentucky.  
Bluet is the last of the Kentucky blues- real 
life people born with blue skin. She is hired to 
join the Pack Horse Library Project, to bring 
books to the hill people of Troublesome 
Creek 

ALONE AGAINST THE NORTH : An 
expedition into the unknown by Adam 
Shoalts “ Canada’s Indiana Jones” 
Shoalts explores the boggy lowlands off 
Hudson and 
James Bay.  
THE SECRET KEEPER OF JAIPUR by 
Alka Joshi is the sequel to The Henna 
Artist. 
This book is mostly the story of Malik, set 
in 1969 after Lakshmi and her assistant 
Malik left Jaipur for a new life in a small 
town in Northern India. 
 

PLEASE NOTE: 
WE ARE NOT ACCEPTING ANYMORE 
DONATIONS AT THIS TIME 
THANK YOU  

 
DROP OFF BOX: Please put your items 
in a tied plastic bag. Thank you. 
 
 

PRINCE WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 
We meet the Third Monday of the month 
except holidays at 1:00 p.m. in the library.  
You are welcome to join us, for fellowship 
and programs. 
The next regular meeting is Monday 
September 19th at 11:00 a.m. in the 
library. 
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PRINCE TOWNSHIP BUILDING   
PERMITS 

Permits ensure that construction within the 
municipality meets with standards set out in the 
Ontario Building Code. No matter what the 
specific project may be, the enforcement of 
codes is carried out to protect public health, 
safety and welfare. Compliance with municipal 
by-laws such as the Zoning By-law is also 
evaluated during the review process. 
 
Building permits are typically required for 
the following: 

• New buildings 
• Additions 
• Renovations or alterations 
• Demolitions 
• Prefabricated structures 
• HVAC systems (heating, ventilation, air 

conditioning) 
• Miscellaneous for residential (pools, 

fireplaces, decks, fences, etc.) 
• Temporary buildings 
• Installing new windows and exterior 

doors 
• Installing new shingles or metal roofing 
• Installing new cladding (siding, stucco, 

etc.) 

To be sure, contact the Building Division at  
705-759-5398 or email building@cityssm.on.ca, 
describe the work to be done and investigate 
what the requirements are. 
 
If your questions cannot be answered over the 
phone or email, you can show your proposal to 
the Building Division staff at the Civic Centre - 
Level 5. They are always ready and willing to 
help! 

 
 

Taking the School Bus 

How to prepare your child for the 
school bus 

Most mishaps take place outside the bus,  

so here are some precautions you can take: 

• Don’t let your children arrive at the 
stop too early. They may be tempted 
to wander or get into mischief.  

• Make sure they know what to do if 
they miss the bus: come back home; 
or if at school, report to a teacher – 
and never, never accept a ride from   
a stranger.  

• If the stop is a long way from home, 
plan and discuss with your children 
where they can go in an emergency.  

• If it is dark on the way to or from the 
bus, make your children visible. Use 
retro-reflective tape on their clothing 
and avoid dark colors.  

• Make sure they wait well away from 
the roadway and stay well back until 
the bus has comes to a full stop and 
the door opens.  

• Explain they must walk at least three 
metres (10 feet) away when crossing 
in front of the bus so the driver can 
see them.  

• Forbid running, pushing and 
horseplay!  

• Tell your children to come straight 
home from the bus no detours.  

 

 

Our Prince Twp. Volunteer Fire Dept. 
use green flashing lights in their 
personal vehicles when they are 
responding to the fire hall for an 
emergency. If you see a vehicle with a 
green flashing light please yield the 
right of way. 
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 POWER OUTAGE SAFETY TIPS 

 

To reduce the risk of fire during a power outage, 
the Prince Township Volunteer Fire Department 
has the following safety tips for our residents:  

• Make sure your home has battery-
operated smoke alarms and carbon 
monoxide alarms.  Electrically-
connected smoke and carbon monoxide 
alarms will not work when the power is 
out unless they have battery back-ups. 

• Develop and practice your Home Fire 
Escape Plan.  Make sure everyone 
understands the sound of smoke and 
carbon monoxide alarms and knows 
what to do when a fire occurs. 

• Use flashlights or battery-operated 
lanterns instead of candles or 
hurricane lamps.  If using candles, 
place  them in a secure holder and cover 
them with a glass chimney, away from 
children and pets.   

• Propane and charcoal barbeques are 
for outdoor use only.  Do not bring 
them inside.  

• Purchase generators with recognized, 
approved labels.  Make sure the unit 
has proper connection receptacles and 
circuit breakers.   

Portable generators should only be used 
outdoors and carefully located so that 

exhaust fumes do not enter the home. Allow 
the generator to cool before refueling and 
ensure that refueling takes place outdoors, 

following manufacturer`s instructions. Store fuel 
outside the home in approved containers.  

• Use only portable space heaters 
that have been designed for indoor 
use and follow the manufacturer’s 
instructions.  

• Make sure electric stove elements 
and small appliances are OFF or 
unplugged to prevent fires from 
occurring when the electricity is 
restored. 

• Cordless phones will not work 
when the power is out, so have at 
least one phone that does not require 
electricity to operate. 

• Use extreme caution during flood 
emergencies and power outages. 
Electrical equipment impacted by 
flood water can be extremely 
dangerous. For more important 
information about electrical safety 
during floods, please visit the 
Electrical Safety Authority website. 

• Further information on emergency 
preparedness, visit the Emergency 
Management Ontario website.  

 
JOB OPPORTUNITY 
ROADS LABOURER  

The Township of Prince is looking for 

someone to fill the position of Roads 

Labourer.  

The Roads Labourer is responsible for 

assisting in all aspects of road construction 

and maintenance, grounds keeping, 

brushing, flagging and other duties, as 

assigned. This is a seasonal position, from 

May 1 to October31, annually, with the 

possibility of some hours during the lay-off 

period.  

Regular hours would be approximately 40 

hours/week.  

Full job description is available upon 

request, at the Township office.  

Apply to: Andrew Nowlan 3042 Second 

Line W. Prince Township, ON P6A 6K4 

Or by email at: clerk@twp.prince.on.ca 

 
 

The following are paid political 
advertisements and in no way 

represent the views and opinions of 
the Township. 

 
Paid advertisements are available 

for any candidate running for office 
in the Township. 
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Prince Township Recreation Committee September Events 

For Further Details regarding committee events, please message Adam Lyons at 705-257-7128 or alyons.princerc@gmail.com 

• Summer Concert Series Sept. 10, 2022 

• Barn Dance Sept. 17, 2022 

• Pub Night in the Pavilion Sept. 23, 2022 


